April 2015
Dear Pastor and Church Family,
“Gone, Returned, & Going”

We have been gone from our God-given field, but only for a short time to visit many of our beloved family and
friends. These last six months have been like a whirlwind! Though it was a short time, we are grateful for all our old
friends who have been praying for us, and for the many new friends we have made.

We are grateful for the new support God has given us. What a blessing it is to have new supporters from:

* Jubilee Baptist Church - Sterling, Alaska

* Lighthouse Baptist Church - Kodiak, Alaska

* Manna Independent Baptist Church - Palmer/Wasilla, AK
* Open Door Baptist Church - Mesquite, Texas

* Primera Iglesia Bautista - Kodiak, Alaska

Triumphantly we returned and the richest blessings of Christ follow us and go before us. We look back to the
excitement of travel while on furlough and the natural wonders of the good ol’ USA. Now we are looking forward to all
the adventure and the unknown of where the Lord will take us, and His will for us. We are looking forward to being
able to work along the Amazon River with Jonathan and Stephanie Hernandez, who live in Atalaia do Norte, Brazil.

May 4-8, we will be taking a trip to Iquitos, Peru. This will be a survey trip
for us - to see exactly where the Lord would have us live. On our way back
from Iquitos, we will be visiting Pucallpa, Peru, which is located south of
Iquitos. I have been invited by Pastor Henry Vasquez to preach to both the
Deaf and Hearing for their Mother’s Day service. This church is a mission
church out of Efata Baptist Church of Villa El Salvador.

Please pray with us for the following:
* Travel safety & Family Health
*  Wisdom & the Lord’s visible hand in our survey trip to Iquitos
* Mother’s Day Service in Pucallpa & Preaching in Callao on May 31

Thank you so much to all of you who have contributed to our Waterproof Bible Project. We currently have almost
enough to buy and ship two cases of Bibles!

Your Missionaries to the Deaf 1stand Whosoever Will,
Matt & Sarah, Martha, Ian, & Phebe



